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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES - AMENDED
December 3, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania, Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. by Commissioner Anania and the group announced themselves for the record. 
Audit #770 – Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department Payroll Audit: Commissioner Ferreira had done the original review and Commissioner Hodges had additional questions/issues, including: 1) the practice of supervisors signing employees in and out of duty is completely unacceptable; 2) How is the extra compensation for canine handlers calculated? What is the hourly rate, and when does it apply? 3) Is the City trying to recoup identified overpayments (e.g. for military service reimbursement) made in error? 4) Does the JFRD have its own payroll department and, if so, how does it interact with the City’s payroll operation? Commissioner Anania noted the perennial recommendation on reducing excessive computer access rights.
Motion: recommend approval of Audit #770 with the TRUE Commission following up in 6 months on the progress of implementing the Auditor’s recommendations and  the Commission’s additional questions – approved 3-0.

Chairwoman Anania reported that she had corresponded via e-mail with City Inspector General Tom Cline about whether his office has begun looking into the City’s contract management policies and procedures, which the TRUE Commission has highlighted in the past as an issue needing work. Mr. Cline responded that his office has been overwhelmed thus far investigating issues reported on the IG’s telephone hotline and via other methods, and so really hasn’t had the time or resources to tackle contract management. He definitely intends to devote effort to that area when time can be carved out for it.
Motion: approved the minutes of the November 5, 2015 meeting as distributed – approved 3-0.

Audit #767 – Clerk of the Courts: Ms. Anania referenced an e-mail received from Clerk of the Courts Ronnie Fussell in response to a list of questions about the audit posed to him by Commissioner Hodges in which the Clerk indicated that his office had cooperated fully with the Council Auditor’s Office during the course of the audit and had no further comment to make. The committee expressed disappointment in the response and Ms. Anania indicated that she would contact Mr. Fussell to see if a further response could be obtained. The audit was tabled to the next committee meeting.

Audit #765 – Supervisor of Elections Audit: the Chair indicated that Commissioner Hodges and former Commissioner Pat Schorr had reviewed the audit and had several follow-up questions about how time and attendance are kept for poll workers on election day and whether those workers receive a W-2 or 1099 form reporting their earnings for tax purposes at the end of the year. Staff was requested to pose the earnings documentation question to Kelli O’Leary, Director of the Employee Services Department.

Report #768 – Quarterly Budget Summary for the Nine Months Ending June 30, 2015: the review will be assigned to Commissioner Hassan. Commissioner Hodges will review the report.
Report #764 - Quarterly Budget Summary for the Six Months Ending March 31, 2015: Commissioner Hodges had reviewed the summary and had no substantive questions or issues.

Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission accept report $764 without comment – approved 3-0.

Audit #766 – JPA Payroll Audit: Chairwoman Anania will conduct the review.
Audit #769 – State Housing Initiatives Partnership Audit: Commissioner Hodges will conduct the review. The committee briefly discussed the recent newspaper articles resulting from this audit and the reversion of the employee who had managed this program from an appointed managerial position to a civil service position, which had occasioned the filing of a lawsuit by that employee. The article had reported on conflicts of interest by two not-for-profit agency board members who applied for and received SHIP funding for their agencies, and then utilized contracting companies in which they had an ownership interest to perform the work. Staff was asked to contact the General Counsel’s Office to ask if the City had taken any disciplinary action toward the non-profits involved in those conflicts of interest. The audit was tabled to the next meeting in anticipation of further information.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted  12.7.15
9:30 a.m.
PAGE  
1

